To Lowestoft Squibbers

Tuesday 21st June

Greetings from Howth, but I should call it Costa de Howth because we have such fantastic weather so far. Anyone who has not come here has missed out.

When we arrived it looked as if 80 Squibs were all huddled together under the balcony of Howth Yacht Club.

Saturday was largely spent with scrutineering, weighing and launching. We eventually got out for a sail to admire the scenery of Howth and Irelands Eye. We saw Gannets, Guillemots, Razorbills and Diving Teens. The tides are nearly as strong as back home.

Racing began on Sunday with a practice race, followed by the first of the Championship races. Peter Horton (94) had a great day, with a 3rd in the first race.

Monday belonged to Owen Delany (50) who led the race from start to finish.

Tuesday belonged to the Riley's (73) who had a great race to finish in 3rd place.

The racing has been most exciting and very well managed by David Lovegrove. The race area is about 3 miles from Howth harbour.

All the squibbers seem even more friendly than ever,  many of whom we have met over years. The Howth people have put on great social events. We are looking forward to a Ceili tonight and one just cannot get a better point of Guinness.

Oh - and by the way - Owen is standing 2nd overall behind last year's champions, the Hogans (136).

Best Wishes

Peter, Owen, Bryan

David, Mark, Jenny

You should have come!

